
7 January 2022

Excellency,

I have the honour to share herewith the summary of the Supporting
Event for the High-Level Meeting on Road Safety held on 3 December 2021,
in accordance with General Assembly resolution 74/299 “Improving global
road safety” and 75/308 on “Scope, modalities, format and organization of
the high-level meeting on improving global road safety.”

The summary highlights key messages and discussions from the
Member States, the United Nations system and multi-stakeholders. I
sincerely hope that the summary will be useful to prepare for the High-
Level Meeting on Road Safety to be held from 30 June to 1 July 2022, as well
as the intergovernmental negotiation for a political declaration to be
adopted at the High-level Meeting.

I once again take this opportunity to thank all Member States for their
proactive engagements to build strong momentum around global road
safety. As we recover from the COVID-19 pandemic and endeavour to build
back better, it is critical that we deliver on our commitments to global road
safety and undertake concrete and accelerated actions to produce safer
roads worldwide to save precious lives.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.

Abdulla SHAHID

All Permanent Representatives
and Permanent Observers to the United Nations
New York


